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1. SUMMARY 
 
1.1 The report brings forward a number of amendments to the scheme of 

delegation. 
 

2. RECOMMENDATION 
 
2.1 The Executive recommends to Council the amendments to the Council’s 

Constitution, Part 3, Section 4 (Scheme of Delegation) as set out in the 
appendix.  

 
2.2 Recommend to Council authorisation approval for any consequential 

amendments to the constitution. 

 
3. REASONS FOR THE RECOMMENDATION 

 
3.1 In February 2012 Heads of Service were asked to look at the Scheme of 

Delegation to identify inconsistencies and suggest changes which they felt were 

necessary following structural changes within the Council.  These were 
incorporated into the document, which was then returned to Heads of Service 

for further comment. 
 

3.2 Amendments to the Scheme of Delegation are presented to the Executive and 
approved by Council on a regular basis.  Amendments approved by Council 
before May 2012 have already been incorporated into the document.  Therefore 

the only changes and comments which are highlighted in the Appendix are 
those suggested by officers.  These are presented to the Executive for approval 

and/or further comment. 
 
3.3 Formatting and numbering of the Scheme of Delegation will be completed once 

any approved changes have been incorporated. 
 

4. ALTERNATIVE OPTION CONSIDERED 
 
4.1 The amendments are all considered necessary to enable the Council to work 

more effectively and are based on advice from the Council’s Legal Service, 
therefore no alternatives were considered. 

 
5. BUDGETARY FRAMEWORK 
 

5.1 There are no budgetary implications for this report. 
 

6. POLICY FRAMEWORK 
 
6.1 The proposed amendments provide greater clarity and transparency in the 

officers scheme of delegation and therefore not only will provide a leaner 
approach to delegations but also a more open and transparent approach. 

 
7. BACKGROUND 
 

7.1 Any further necessary amendments to the Scheme of Delegation will continue 
to be brought to the Council for approval in due course. 


